
 

 

GOVERNOR’S COMMISSION ON THE REFORM OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION 

 
Minutes 

Culture and People Working Group 
 

October 31, 2007  
 3:00 p.m. 

 Conference Room 3137 
Department of Transportation  

Newington, CT 
 
 

Present:  Meredith Reuben, Commissioner Anne Gnazzo, Larry McHugh, William Sawch 
(telephonically), Vicki Arpin  
 
Absent: None 

I Call to Order 
 
Chairwoman Reuben called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. 
 

II Chairwoman’s Comments 
 

Chairwoman Reuben reviewed the agenda and welcomed the union representatives to the 
meeting 
 

III Briefing of Union Leaders on OAS Summary Results  
 

In attendance from the unions: 
 
Paul Krell, Jr.  - President, Administrative and Residual Employees Union 
Ronald McLellan - President, Connecticut Employees Union Independent 
Carla Boland - American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees 
Christina Burkert - Vice President, Protective Services Employees Coalition 
Matt O’Connor - Connecticut State Employees Association 
 
Chairwoman Reuben gave an overview of the Commission and the charge of the Culture 
and People Working Group.  She noted that the OAS summary results are being shared as 
quickly as possible.  The information was presented to the Culture and People Working 
Group on Thursday October 25th, followed by a presentation to the DOT Commissioners on 
Friday October 26th, and a presentation to the DOT Executive Management and the full 
Governor’s Commission on Monday October 29, 2007.   
 
Chairwoman Reuben and Commissioner Gnazzo reviewed the OAS results followed by a 
discussion of the information.  The information distributed will be posted to the Commission 
website. 
 

 
 



 

 

IV Other Business 
 

The next meeting of the Culture and People Working Group will be Wednesday November 7, 
2007 from 3pm to 5pm at Eastern Bag and Paper, Milford CT.    

 
V Adjournment 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:44 p.m.   


